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Editorial: How blessed we are at St. Louis!

The Lord has done marvels for us;
indeed, we are blessed.

This thought is uppermost in my mind as I ponder over
the last four months. Our parish was twice blessed;
ﬁr:_st, by His Eminence Oswald Cardinal Gracias
being present with us. in August to celebrate the
feast of our parish and for a tete-a-tete with
the various parish groups.

The second blessing was the pastoral visit of
Bishop John Rodrigues in early December.
The keen interest shown by the hierarchy in our
fledgling parish, for me, is an indicator of appreciation
and encouragement to keep up the good work
in building the parish community.

On behalf of the parish fathers and council,
I compliment the various cells and associations,
as also the 13 SCC communities, for their wonderful
co-operation which made it possible to achieve
what we undertook.

Beginning with the parish feast in August until
the feast of Christ the King in November, the spate
of activities and events made this period so hectic that
some of us in the Parish Council and parish fathers
struggled for breathing time.

The novenas that preceded the parish feast were made
exciting by getting more than one SCC community
working together for daily mass. For the first six days,
the novena was organized by two communities.
On the last three days, four SCC communities
delivered the liturgy, prepared by the
liturgy committee. These four communities also put up
food stalls in the stilt area, providing an opportunity
for people to have fellowship after mass.

Other annual events, like the visitation of Mother
Mary's statue to families of the parish and Christ the
King procession were made meaningful by the liturgy
committee. The family cell has started a new feature of
gathering people together over "Ek Cup Chai".‘
Reports on all these activities appears in this issue of
the 'Louisian Samachar'.

As you receive this issue of the Samachar you will be
very busy with preparations for Christmas,
but do make time to read about what is lined up
for the parish community.

Ignatius D'Souza
Vice-President, Parish Pastoral Council
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